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Eastern   Yacht Club 

Commodore, Pat Lange 

Hello EYC 
Wow, what a month! So much took place 
over the past several weeks I’m not sure 
where to start. Memorial Day weekend 
was a blast with multiple beach parties and 
the Princess Rubber Duckie Race.  

That was a lot of fun and raised some decent money to-
wards Princess Natalie’s charity. Thank you to Fleet Cap-
tain Dan and Carrie for the Sunday Beach Party, thank you 
all for the other impromptu activities. 
 
Opening Weekend was great. I think the entire event was 
perfect, full of fun and sun. There were so many people 
who pitched in and made this event a big success and I 
cannot thank you all enough. You showed how great this 
club is. I was very proud of how our club looked and oper-
ated all weekend long. I received so many compliments 
about how beautiful our buildings and grounds look and 
how friendly our members are. I was especially amazed at 
the pier decorating competition. That really brought the 
club together full of camaraderie, imagination and laughs. 
All three piers looked great, the cocktail parties were fun 
but, most importantly, the display of enthusiasm and ener-
gy amongst a lot of members was great to see. The best 
thing I heard people say from the losing piers was, “wait 
until next year…” I truly hope this energy carries on for 
years to come. 

I want to thank everyone who helped out with the Boumi Bull Roast held on Wednesday, June 14. We were able to 
recover from opening weekend and get the club together to host over 400 people on a weekday. Great job Shelly 
Killian for landing this great event and I am told they will definitely be back. 
 
Kelly’s Dream Music Festival was on Saturday and I truly believe it was one of the best events ever at EYC. The 
weather was perfect, the bands were great, there were no issues worth talking about and we hosted, again, over 400 
people. I am honored to sponsor this event on behalf of EYC and I know it was a huge success for Kelly. Thank you 
all, again, who pitched in and helped, especially Tim McCall and Smiley for working all day in the grill where we 
made record money. 
Next up is the Queen Pageant held on June 24. Please cheer Natalie on whether in person or in spirit. There will be a 
welcome back reception in the tiki bar Sunday June 25. 
Cheers! 



Vice Commodore, Jim Morin 

Rear Commodore, Carolyn Creamer 

Hello all, 
 
I would like to congratulate Commodore Pat and First Lady Rose on a fantastic 
opening weekend. The weather was perfect, the food was great and the bands were 
rocking. Thank you too everyone who volunteered and made our opening weekend 
a success. It really does take an army of membership volunteers to pull off an event 
like this, so thank you!!! 

I would like to wish Princess Natalie good luck at the Queen of the Chesapeake Pageant. Thank you 
for representing Eastern Yacht Club over the past two years, you have made us proud! 
Congratulations to Kelly’s Dream on another successful fundraising event at EYC! Everything was 
great including the perfect weather! 
 
I would like to thank everyone who continues to pray for our family, has donated baskets, cooler of 
cheer and money to support my son-in-law’s fundraiser event at Row Boat Willie’s. Cindy and I have 
picked a date for our EYC fundraiser event in honor of Matt, it will take place on Saturday, Septem-
ber 16th. Please save the date! More details will be posted and distributed soon. So many of you have 
asked how you can help us with the September event. We will be having a meeting on Friday, June 
30th at 7:00 pm. We greatly appreciate everyone’s willingness to help and thoughtful suggestions. 
Many thanks to all in advance! 
 
Next on my agenda is the planning of our ball on Saturday, December 2nd. For those that know my 
wife she has been planning this event for the past two years now. Our theme will be “Sail Away With 
Me”. We will be having a planning committee meeting in August for those who are interested in help-
ing. An email will be coming out soon regarding the date. In the meantime, we are still in need of 
driftwood (length about 14 to 18 inches). There will be a storage container in the Tiki Bar if you have 
or find any pieces to donate. This will be used to make our centerpieces. 
Thanks 
V/C Jim  

Happy 4Th of July To All.  
 
      I would like to congratulate our Commodore Pat, First Lady Rose and Princess Natalie on 
a very successful opening.  The show, music and food were awesome.  A very special thank 
you to all the hard working volunteers that helped with the opening.   

Princess Natalie, thank you for representing our club again this year.  You did a great job.  The duck race was a 
huge hit. Hope you made a lot of money for your charity. 
 
     Kelly’s Dream Music Fest was a success.  Great attendance, fabulous weather and good food and drink. 
Thanks to everyone that helped them raise money for cancer awareness. 
ALL BOATERS: 
     Don’t forget to have your boat inspected, and your insurance information delivered to me.  I need proof of  
insurance from your insurance company, not a insurance card. Thanks. You can put in Rear Commodore box in 
the big house. 
 
Lower lot Parking.  Boat slip holders ONLY. 
 
     Looking forward to a great summer at the club. 
 
      R/C Carolyn  



Fleet Captain-  Dan Krause 
What can you say, as usual time is flying by and it is already July. The craziness 
of opening season is now behind us and seemed to be a success for not only us, 
but all of our sister clubs as well. We had an enjoyable time attending multiple 
openings, meeting new people and visiting various clubs. As always, EYC’s 
opening was a huge success! We have always been known for going over the top 
and having one of the largest openings of the season, and we certainly held up to 
our reputation once again this year.  

This could not have been accomplished without the help from all of you, and for that we are forever 
thankful! It was wonderful to see everyone join together to celebrate Commodore Pat and First Lady 
Rose for the start of this year’s boating season. Thank you all again! 
 
We want to thank Princess Natalie for once again representing Eastern Yacht Club throughout the 
year. She attended almost every ball and opening, while often putting her personal life and activities 
on hold. In addition, she worked hard to raise money this year for the Adolescent Self Injury Founda-
tion, which she holds dear to her heart. The duck race was a huge success and so much fun was had 
that we might need to make it a yearly tradition. Although she might not have won Queen of the 
Chesapeake, she will always be a queen in our hearts. 
 
On top of the success of Opening Weekend, June also brought us the Second Annual Kelly’s Dream 
Music Festival. Once again, we outdid ourselves with hosting an event for over 400 people. Alt-
hough not “our” event, this could not have been accomplished without the help and assistance of so 
many members of the club. Between helping to set up, working the entrance gate, monitoring the 
piers and assisting with the multitude of incoming boats, running Parrot Ice Grill, working the bars, 
cleaning up, and many other tasks I know I am forgetting, the club members really stepped up to sup-
port a great cause. Hopefully this will be a tradition that will continue for years to come. 
 
The Vacation Cruise is quickly approaching and should be a great time. If you haven’t already 
signed up to attend or think last minute you would like to join us for a day, a few days, or even more, 
there is still room! All of the locations are a nice boat ride, or even a short drive, away. We will be at 
Bodkin Yacht Club, Saturday 7/8 to Monday 7/10, Herrington Harbor South, Monday 7/10 to 
Wednesday 7/12, Lankford Bay Marina, Wednesday 7/12 to Thursday 7/13, and Haven Harbour  
Marina Thursday 7/13 to Saturday 7/15. Just contact myself or Carrie so that we can plan               
accordingly.  
 
Lastly, thank you to all of you who have already completed your boat or RV inspections and turned 
in your insurance paperwork. For those of you who have not yet, please be sure to see myself, the 
dockmaster, or any officer to get this done. We would love to have everything completed as soon as 
possible, but remember if this is not completed prior to Slip Night, you will not be able to bid on 
your slip. 
 
Again, thank you for all you all do to help make this club the enjoyable place that it is! Have a fun 
and safe summer and boating season. 
 
F/C Dan 



Princess– Natalie Lange 

Gulls President– Rose Lange 

Hi Everyone 
 
Thank you all for participating in the Rubber Duck Race held over Memorial 
Day weekend. It was so much fun. Thank you to Brian O’Neil for rounding  
everyone up for a second race that raised even more money. The second race was 
a real nailbiter. 

On June 24th I will be competing in the Queen of the Chesapeake Pageant at Maryland Yacht Club. 
Please wish me luck. You are welcome to join us at the pageant, Saturday at 3:00. Win or lose I am 
proud to represent Eastern Yacht Club. 
 
As my two-year princess reign is nearing an end, I want to thank everyone for their support,  
generosity and kind words. It means a lot to me. I want to thank my mom and dad for all they did for 
me and their love and support. I truly love EYC. 
 
Thank you 
 
Princess Natalie 

Hi Everyone 
 
I want to thank everyone who helped out over Opening Day Weekend. It was a great 
time and the food was amazing. Thank you Chris Gannon for so much work in prepar-
ing the dinners, breakfast and the officer’s cocktail party, not to mention all of the 
shopping, prepping and planning. The entire weekend was perfect. 

The Gulls will be selling wine glasses at the Wine and Blues Festival on August 12. Any help working 
in the EYC tent is much appreciated. 
 
Our next big event is not until the Crab Feast in September. 
 
If you are interested in being a Gull, please plan to attend one of our meetings which are held the same 
night as the GMM at 7 PM. Everyone is welcome. 
 
 
Thanks 
 
Rose Lange, President 



 Opening Weekend!! 







 Kelly’s Dream Fundraiser 



Wounded Warriors Day on the Bay NEEDS YOU for the 11th annual event August 19 at Maryland Yacht Club.  
 
I believe Friday there will be live entertainment, cold beverages and food and the pool will be open as 
well.  Saturday is the event where there will be lunch, the boat ride and followed by more food, drinks and    
activities. 
 
The main event is taking a wounded warrior and his/her family out for a boat ride that's about an hour to 90 
minutes long.  They will give you a "suggested" trail to follow but you can do whatever you want.  The goal is 
to give them an enjoyable stress-free experience on the water. 
 
To sign-up contact John Polek at jpolek55@gmail.com.  He'll need your name and boat info.  You will also need 
to sign up for a slip at MYC through Dockwa.  I am not positive but I believe the slip is free but power is $20. 
 

MARCH MADNESS 2024 

We need your help to sell 300 

Chances to win $1000 on 3/10/2024 

WHY? 

Our EYC P/C Frank Winterling 

Will be honored to be elected as 

Commodore of Chesapeake Commodores Club 

January 2025. 

EYC will celebrate with a party on Thursday night 

Before CCC installation and these funds will pay for the party! 

If you are new to EYC and don’t know about the CCC Party in January, Call Frank 

THANKS FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 

mailto:jpolek55@gmail.com


 Princess Natalie !!! 



easternsbaysidefestival.com 

EASTERN YACHT CLUB 

2330 SENECA ROAD, BALTIMORE, MD 21221 • 410.686.3555 

EVENT INFO: 443.388.0443 OR fhwinte@yahoo.com 

Parking Bus Transportation available at Chesapeake High School 
12:30pm - 8:30pm 

Adhering to State Local COVID Guidelines at time of event 

WINE FESTIVAL TICKETS 

ARE NOW FOR SALE IN THE TIKI BAR 

$25.00 per person. 

This is a counted affair for the $25.00 ticket. 

(Designated Driver tickets at $15.00 are sold at the DOOR on the day of the 
Fest) 

PLEASE SHARE THE FLYER ON SOCIAL MEDIA. 

SEND TO ALL YOUR FAMILY & FRIENDS. 

This is our BIG Fundraiser for the year. 

 



 

MARCH MADNESS 
REVERSE RAFFLE 

WIN $1000.00 CASH 

WIN 
Drawing Held Sunday March 10, 2024 @ 2:00pm 

Eastern Yacht Club 2330 Seneca Road 21221          
$20.00 per ticket. Only 300 Tickets to be SOLD. 

Need not be present to win. 

20 Chances to win. Grand Prize of $1000.00                      

Join us 3/10/24 for Snacks, Food & Cash Bar available. 
Proceeds to Benefit Thursday Night Party at CCC Jan. 2025 

For Tickets Contact: Frank Winterling 443-388-0443 fhwinte@yahoo.com or 
Sharon Winterling 410-299-7933 sharonwinterling@gmail.com               

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!  



 
 
 
 
 

           
Second Saturday 9AM                 Fourth Saturday 9AM  
Lewis Rhoades  Kevin Gannon    Rose Lange            Auxiliary Pres.     
Rick Nazelrod  Steve Bryne   Frank Winterling     Ent. Comm. 
Jesse Rossmann  Randy Gunruth                      Chaplain 
Carol Knight/Kim  Mark Hoeing    Diane Peffer                 CBYCA Rep. 
Kevin McCarty  Stephen Rifkin     BOG 2024   Suenette Pope               YCM Rep. 
Rob Winters  Larry McLaurin   BOG 2023     Carrie Krause                Sick & Welfare 
Mike Campbell  Matt DeCarlo    Dan Bentzen                  Dock Master 
Tom Frankland  Drew Harclerode                                      
Don Czapla          Tom Kinard 
Jeremy Below  Howie Freck 
    
                         
  
Mid Week     Officers on BOG   ODs                         6 PM to 2 AM 
Dave Ellis             BOG 2023   Comm, Pat Lange            Jimmy Fuller  1st Friday  
Tim McCall          BOG 2024   V/C  Jim Morin  Dan Bentzon  2nd Friday  
Kevin Ketler   R/C  Carolyn Creamer   Mark Dickey   3rd Friday  
Jeff Baier               BOG 2025             F/C Daniel Krause   Genine Bowles 4th Friday   
Mike Bonomolo     Secretary Diane Peffer         Tom Lecomte 5th Friday  
             Treasurer  Suenette Pope         Bill Kluczynski 1st  Saturday  
     IPC Denny Swiger         Bill Carrier  2nd Saturday  
    Holding Corp   Bob Wilkins    Jerry Morgan  3rd Saturday   
     Steve Backman 4th Saturday  
      Tom Lecomte 5th Saturday  
       
 
  
                      HOUSE COMMITTEE 
Christy Gannon                       Asst. Treasurer                           V/C Jim Morin Committee Chair 
Kevin Gannon  Electric                                       Michelle Killian            Affair Booking Agent   
        Plumbing  P/C Frank Winterling   Bar Manager              BOG 2024     
P/C Frank Winterling  IT                          Jim Harris                     Purchasing Agent       BOG 2025                                                        

Diane Peffer Advertising  Diane Peffer HR/Payroll                 BOG 2024 
                                                      Carolyn Creamer Kitchen Manager       BOG 2024 
P/C Terry Bowles Asst Purchasing Agent                                                                                                                                                     
Steve Uhl Equipment Maintenance                     Nominating Committee     
Pat Gannon Bath House 2nd & 4th Week            IP/C Denny Swiger           Steve Uhl 
Charlie Alexander Bath House 1st  & 3rd Week          
Sarah Ramsey     Tiki Bar Clean Weekly            Gold Members                      Buy Outs 
Adam Hale               HV/AC        Tom Potere                        Mickey Kunkowski  
                                                                P/C Tim Pratzer                 Mike Courtemanch 
P/C Robin Bowles Breeze                                                   P/C Michael McVeigh      Stan Reip      
P/C Ron Peffer     RV Captain                                                       Jason Grupp 
Todd Bates          BOG 2023 Finance Chair                                                Randy Depew 
Jim Hausner Receiving Weds                  Mary Herster 
        Web Master                          Gary Dickson 
P/C Rick Pope House Supply/Stock  Past Commodore Break 
    P/C Brian Rockstroh    until 10/2023 
    Sharon Winterling    until 10/2024       
    P/C Denny Swiger    until 10/2025 
    P/C Ron Peffer             until   1/2026 
 

                 Eastern Yacht Club   

Look who is doing what                                  

July 2023 



Please keep the following EYC members, their family and friends in your thoughts and prayers during their  
illness and recovery: 

 

Leah Carter’s father passed away 
Connie O’Neill lost her mother 
Diane Peffer’s surgery went well but still has a long road ahead of her 
Matt Gowers, Jim and Cindy’s son in law, is still fighting hard 
 
And exciting news………Kim and Tim Pratzer are now new grandparents!! They welcomed their 
grandson, Ridge into this world and could not be prouder. (Not sure how much we will see of them 
this summer, as apparently it is difficult to pry the cutie out of Kim’s 
arms) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please contact sick and welfare if you know of a member we have left out. 

  

             Up Coming Events     
   August 2023 

 
11th  General Membership Meeting 
12th   Wine Festival 
24th  Board of  Governors Meeting 
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1 Kluczynski 

    12 PM to 2 AM    
        Tiki Bar  
 

Fireworks !!!      
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Happy 
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7 Fuller 

   5 PM to Close 
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         Tiki Bar  
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9 Tiki Bar 

     12 to 8pm 
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13 Tiki Bar 
6 to 11 PM  
    
 

 

14 Bentzon 

5 PM to Close                    
Tiki Bar 

Commodore  
Dinner 

15 Morgan                  
    12 PM to 2 AM   
        Tiki Bar  
  Vacation Cruise 
             ends 

16 Tiki Bar 

     12 to 8pm 
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20 Tiki Bar 
6 to 11 PM  
     

21  Dickey 
5 PM to Close                    

Tiki Bar   

 

22 Backman  
     12 PM to 2 AM   
        Tiki Bar 
 

23 Tiki Bar 

     12 to 8pm   

   

24  

 

 

25 26 27 Tiki Bar 
 6 to 11 pm 
     BOG 

28 G Bowles 
     5 pm to Close 
         Tiki Bar 
             

29  LeCompte 
      12 pm to 2 am 
         Tiki Bar 

30 Tiki Bar 
       12 to 8pm 

31      

July 

Eastern Yacht Club Events 

        Up Coming Events     
            July 2023 
 
1st                    Fireworks/ Family Day  
4th  Independence Day 

7th           General Membership  Meeting 
8th—15th      Vacation Cruise 
14th  Commodore’s Dinner 
27th           Board of Governors Meeting 
 


